From: Arlene Goss

Sent: Friday, 19 August 2016 8:52 a.m.

To:

Subject: Response to official information request

19-Aug-2016

Holly Maxwell

Dear Holly,

Official information request for: POPULATION STATISTICS for Mosgiel

I refer to your official information request dated 18-August-2016 for "stats for population for Mosgiel and the surrounding catchment, also population growth stats for these areas please".

Dunedin City Council does not collect population statistics but relies on Statistics New Zealand for this type of information. If you go to www.statistics.govt.nz and type Mosgiel population into the search bar you will have access to the same information as we do. I also believe you can pay for more detailed information but you would need to ask Statistics New Zealand about this.

In these circumstances, we are required by section 12 of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act to transfer your request to the Statistics New Zealand website.

Yours sincerely
Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: <u>Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz</u>









Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail